

WUSV Secretariat General - Steinerne Furt 71 - 86167 Augsburg/ Germany

To the WUSV-Board of Directors
To the WUSV-Member Clubs
To the WUSV-Continental Directors

THE PRESIDENT
WUSV-Secretariat General
Steinerne Furt 71
86167 Augsburg/ Germany
Telefon: +49 (0) 821 74002-15
Telefax: +49 (0) 821) 74002-9915

Internet: www.wusv.org

e-mail: wusv@schaeferhunde.de

Augsburg, September 11th, 2024

SV and WUSV – going into the future together!

Dear Friends of the German Shepherd Breed:

Following the BSZ/ Weltchampionat, on September 09th, 2024, the WUSV-General Annual Assembly was held. There was probably hardly anybody who did not look forward to the meeting in excitement and concern alike. After all, a lot was at stake – the decision whether there would be a common future for the SV and the WUSV.

Already during the months before the assembly, many virtual meetings were held with representatives of the WUSV-Member Clubs. During all the meetings the results were consistent and as follows:

"We want to continue our way forward for the German Shepherd Dog breed together with the SV!"

Only a couple of hours before the assembly, WUSV-Secretary Sprenger and I fulfilled the requests for a personal conversation which was expressed independently of one another by the gentlemen Rodrigo González Campuzano and José Graca Aranha.

The quintessence of the talks was that both gentlemen confirmed their readiness to withdraw their appeal that had been filed a couple of days ago against the decision of the district court of Augsburg dated August 14th, 2024.

During the WUSV-General Assembly the emergency motion of the SV for the acknowledgement of the effectiveness of the SV-Veto against the decisions as made on the extraordinary General Annual Assembly in Lerma/ Spain dated April 15th, 2024 was approved of with an overwhelming majority. With this decision the delegates represented an undeniable landmark for which I would like to thank them with all my heart!

A number of proposals were withdrawn by the countries that originally filed them. This, too, is a clear sign for the desire for more togetherness.

In conclusion: Even though we lost a whole year of precious time, we can now focus and set the course for a successful future!



The SV must now show the world that the organization fosters a serious interest in mutual cooperation and joint interaction. The new situation may by no means be seen as a triumph against the WUSV – but as a victory over those who were not willing to change their stance and who would have approvingly accepted that the SV and WUSV split.

On the WUSV-General Annual Assembly the dice have been cast: **The SV and the WUSV will be going into the future together!**

At this point we would like to cordially give thanks for the factual and constructive cooperation of all delegates.

Warmest Regards,

Roswitha Dannenberg President SV/WUSV तारा

Uwe Sprenger WUSV-Secretary General